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The United States shares the concerns of our Lithuanian and European allies regarding the 

significant uptick in migrants and asylum seekers irregularly crossing from Belarus to Lithuania.  

This orchestrated effort is a direct result of the Lukashenka regime’s stated intention to retaliate 

against the sanctions imposed by the West, announced publicly in May 2021. 

  

This is another example of the regime’s attempts to intimidate partner countries supporting 

opposition to his abusive regime – whether from outside Belarus or from inside.  We call on the 

Lukashenka regime to end this irresponsible and dangerous practice immediately. 

  

We will continue to work closely with our partners and allies to hold the Lukashenka regime and 

its officials accountable for their actions and to demonstrate our commitment to the democratic 

aspirations of the people of Belarus. 

 

Thank you, Madam Chair.   
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